Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, October 7, 1985

Present: Katherine M. Ring, chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein and John J. Jones.

Meeting called to order at 7:30 with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Derby from George Walsh Associates spoke to the Selectmen in regard to a possible need for a portion of land owned by the Town. He was informed any land owned by the Town would have to go to the Town people to vote on a possible sale. Tere is an interest in a portion of land by the fire station on Rte. 31.

Bob Varnum, road agent agreed to go out with Ben Pratt and another road man to check how to regulate the dams in Town.

D. McKenney will get in touch with the Hillsboro selectmen to walk the Town line.

Minutes of last weeks meeting accepted..

The title on the P.D. cruiser was turned over to the lucky bidder.

Brian Brown, police chief, gave his weekly report.

John Jones called Bart Mayer to ask what is to be done for the elderly whose homes have been re-assessed and now have assets of \$50,000 or more. They are no longer eligible for elderly exemption. If they are unable to pay their taxes, the Town can pay them and put a lien on the property.

Audubon Society is tax exempt, property must be used as planned to continue tax exempt status. Selectmen can not grant exemptions other than what is allowed by RSAs.

The new State energy code should be enforced by the Selectmen.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00pm due to no heat in the building. New burner is being installed.